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To: All CEOs/General Managers of British Columbia Authorized Credit Unions

Re: No Early Adoption of IFRS 9

The Financial Institutions Commission (FICOM) is providing regulatory guidance to British

Columbia credit unions to not early adopt the new International Financial Reporting Standard 9

Financial Instruments. The Standard will be mandatory for annual periods beginning on or after

January 1,2018.

In 2011, Canadian credit unions transitioned to International Financial Reporting Standards

(IFRSs). IFRSs are a set of accounting standards developed by the International Accounting

Standards Board (IASB). Since the transition, the IASB has continued to refine IFRSs, with the

potential for significant impact on credit unions.

The Credit Union Prudential Supervisors Association (CUPSA) has established an IFRS

Standing Committee, which monitors the changes to IFRSs, and their impact on Canadian credit

unions. This group is committed to timely communications, addressing accounting or regulatory

implications from changes to IFRS, and supporting practical application for credit unions.

IFRS 9: Financial Instruments

The IASB issued the final version ofIFRS 9 Financial Instruments in July 2014. The impact of

IFRS 9 is expected to include changes to:

• classifications and measurement of financial assets;

• hedge accounting; and

• impairment (moving from the incurred loss model to the expected loss model).

Given the potential for significant impact of this standard, the IFRS Standing Committee has

determined that credit unions should not early adopt IFRS 9 and each provincial jurisdiction

would issue corresponding regulatory guidance to their regulated credit unions. In delaying

adoption until the mandatory effective period, credit unions will have:

• Superintendent of Financial Institutions 2800-555 West Hastings

• Superintendent of Pensions Vancouver, BC V6B 4N6

• Superintendent of Real Estate Telephone: 604 660-3555
• Registrar of Mortgage Brokers Facsimile: 604 660-3365
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• Increased availability of interpretive guidance. Significant interpretations may emerge

that challenge early accounting conclusions incurring additional costs for early adopters.

Credit unions will also be able to leverage any interpretive work performed by early

adopters, audit firms., and possible coordinated national endeavours.

• Maximum lead time transitioning to the expected loss model. The new measurement

of impairment may require larger allowances for financial institutions, prompting higher

capital requirements during a time where many jurisdictions are already implementing

more robust capital standards. As well, adopting the expected credit loss model will

require credit unions to revise current systems and processes. Early impact assessment

and planning will be key to managing a successful transition.

FICOM and the IFRS Standing Committee will continue to monitor the evolving interpretations

ofIFRS 9 within the financial industry and, if necessary., provide future guidance on issues that

may arise. British Columbia credit unions are encouraged to leverage the available time to begin

developing plans for adopting IFRS 9.

Please direct any questions to Tiffany Mak, Senior Analyst, Information Management, at

Tiffany. MakfSjficombc.ca.

Yours truly,

Stanley Chang, CPA, CGA
Director, Information Management

ec: CFOs/Finance Managers
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